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Dear colleagues,  
 
This is the first email I send out after taking over as Secretary of the IMU from Martin 
Groetschel. First of all I would like to take this opportunity to thank him for the outstanding 
work he has done for the IMU. 
  
It is necessary on a regular basis to check the contact information for each IMU member. 
We are setting up a new system where each IMU member will have the email address 
<ao.country>@mathunion.org (<ao-affiliate-member>@mathunion.org for affiliate 
members). AO Circular letters sent to these generic email addresses will be forwarded to 
the recipient(s) that you request in your country. 
  
I will in the near future send out an email to each IMU member, checking the current  
contact information. The present information can be found at 
http://www.mathunion.org/Members/Countries.html.  
 
Sincerely 
 
 
Helge Holden 
IMU Secretary 
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